
STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.       SPRINGFIELD,  ILL INOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111

April 26, 2018 

David Loffing 
Chief Operating Officer  
1740 W. Taylor Street 
Suite 1400, MC 693 
Chicago, Illinois 60612 

Re:   Section 1130.570 - Validity of an Exemption  
Exemption: #E-015-18 –University of Illinois Medical Center at Chicago  

Dear Mr. Loffing:  

On April 24, 2018 the State Board received notice that the exemption application for the 
discontinuation of the 18-bed comprehensive physical rehabilitation category of service at the 
University of Illinois Medical Center at Chicago, 1740 West Taylor Street, Chicago, Illinois was 
completed.  Our records will show that the discontinuation occurred on April 16, 2018, the date 
referenced in your correspondence and the 18-beds were converted to 18 medical surgical beds. 
No further action is required in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review 
Board.  Thank you for your continued compliance with the Illinois Health Facilities 
Planning Act.  

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino of my staff at 
217.782.3516 or mike.constantino@illinois.gov 

Sincerely, 

Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   


